

FERNDALE DOWNTOWN DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 8, 2018
8:00 A.M.
FERNDALE CITY HALL
300 E. 9 MILE
FERNDALE, MI 48220

MINUTES

I.
CALL TO ORDER   

A. Roll Call 8:03 a.m.

DDA Board Members Present:  Blake Scheer, Mindy Cupples, Jacki Smith, Jerome Raska, PJ Jacokes
DDA Board Members Absent: Chris Johnston, Dean Bach, Nathan Martin 

Staff Present: Barry Hicks, Cindy Willcock, Torri Buback

Guests: Matt Zook of Chamber of Commerce, Jenny Marr of Ferndale Public Area District Library, Passport Parking conference call
B.
Dismissals:  Chris Johnston, Dean Bach, Nathan Martin and Mayor/Council
C.
Approval of Agenda  
Motion by Director Raska, seconded by Director Scheer to amend the agenda to flip item C “Passport Parking” with item D “Building Design Standards Ordinances” and approve the agenda as amended.  All Ayes, motion carries.

D.
Approval of Minutes:  January 2018
Motion by Director Scheer, seconded by Director Jacokes to approve the Minutes for January 2018 as presented.  All Ayes, motion carries.
II.
Consent Agenda
A. DDA/Staff/Consultant Reports

B. Budget Report
C. Strategic Plan

Motion by Director Jacokes, seconded by Director Scheer to accept the Consent Agenda as presented.  All Ayes, motion carries.

III.
Call to Audience
Erin Quetell, Sustainability Planner, introduction to the board and her role with the City.
IV.
Community Organization Reports
A. Chamber of Commerce 
     


                   Matt Zook
Matt Zook announced a joint seminar to be held on February 13th with the DDA & MI Works at the Ferndale Public Area District Library.  Also mentioned a future event possibility currently being discussed and considered.  Search Optics is looking for a new location and Director Zook is assisting in the search efforts.  Chamber membership fee structure is under review for a simplified collection of dues, more to come. 
B. Ferndale Public Area District Library                                          Jenny Marr
There was a water leak upstairs Saturday evening, continuing into Sunday.  Fortunately, with the library being open on Sundays, the leak was able to be caught and corrected before causing a disastrous situation.  Build and Grow begins on the 28th, a collaboration project with the BUILD Institute.
V.
Presentations & Action Items
A. Building Design Standards and Ordinances                              Barry Hicks
The DDA and City have been working with SafeBuilt/LSL Planning to develop a new ordinance for design elements to help maintain the character and quality of development in downtown Ferndale.  The goal is to bring clarity to what’s within zoning for all parties involved.  The new guidelines involve adding site review and removing the appearance review for approval process.
Discussion: Director Cupples has concerns with losing the downtown walkable feel and the height of buildings.  Director Cupples also feels that Ferndale is turning into a transient city, having more rentals than owned properties.  Director Smith added, West Nine Mile has many buildings with crumbling infrastructure and would like to see the specifics.  Director Cupples notes the guidelines assist in closing the gaps to prevent future hindrance with developers unwilling to adhere to Ferndale needs, while empowering the DDA to fulfill the City’s model.  Kathleen affirmed the building heights are the same as what is currently being allowed on Nine Mile.  Also notes, the nature of planning is always changing and the best way to preserve what we have now is to convert into a historic district.
Action by Director Raska, seconded by Director Jacokes to recommend that the planning commission and City Council approve the proposed amendments to the CBD (Central Business District) zoning classification.

Ayes: Directors Scheer, Smith, Raska, Jacokes
Nays: Director Cupples
Abstain: None
Absent: Directors Bach, Johnston, Martin
B. Passport Parking 
                                                        Conference Call
Passport Parking is anticipated to rollout between April - June 2018 and aims to be concurrent with Park Mobile’s expiration.  Permits will be electronic, offer a reduced cost and payment is captured at the end of parking period, reducing fees associated with upgrading times.  Merchants can decide if they’d like to purchase parking passes ahead for their customers to enjoy free or discounted parking with a validation code.  Passport Parking has a marketing kit they’ll be distributing to assist us in facilitating the software’s operation and features.  Signs and codes will be distributed as well, however, codes will only work on app and not at the pay stations.  Current parking passes can be transferred and can be dumped into the system via CSB file.  Director Raska asked if zones/times can be personalized in the event a user would need to switch spaces but stay in the city – no, it cannot.
VI.
Call to Committee Chairs & Board Members & Staff
ED Hicks announced the City and DDA are working with the U of M School of Info to obtain engagement of feedback.  The next board meeting will include the annual Main Street Oakland County evaluations 
Administrative Assistant Torri Buback communicated the initiatives between the DDA Design Committee and the City.  The DDA and City are working closely on improving the Ferndale experience to assist in preparing for the upcoming construction months.  Also requested to send any interested volunteers to the Design Committee.
OM Willcock reported Faces of Ferndale is generating a positive response amongst the community.  Also requested for board and staff members to like and share the videos posted on the Downtown Ferndale website to help increase visibility.
VII.
Adjournment

Motion by Director Cupples, seconded by Director Jacokes to adjourn the meeting.  All Ayes, meeting adjourned at 9:37 a.m.
